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Subject: Plastic products in the environment

Whilst EU Directive 2019/904, on the reduction of the impact of certain plastic products on the 
environment, is, globally speaking, a step in the right direction, it has raised some concerns in certain 
sectors of the food and catering industry.

In order to prepare for the implementation of this directive, the Commission set up a working group, 
entitled ‘Waste Expert Group’, to draw up guidelines to accompany its transposition.

In light of the above:

1. Given that Article 4 of the directive relates to the sustained market availability of products with no 
other alternatives, is the Commission considering a gradual transition in order to differentiate 
products containing high amounts of plastic from those containing low amounts?

2. For the purposes of this directive, is the Commission considering establishing that single-use 
plastic products refer only to those products whose plastic content is greater than a certain limit 
(similar to the reporting obligations of the Packaging Directive)? If not, what is the reason for the 
different interpretation?

3. How will the Commission prevent one of the consequences of implementing the directive being 
that products made with 100% plastic are imported from outside the EU?
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